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	Date Inspected:
	19/4/17
	

	Officer:
	VW
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Single storey lean-to extension to rear, conversion of loft and insertion of new roof lights, creation of new pedestrian access at rear.

	Site Address/Location:
	37 Blackburn Road Ribchester PR3 3ZP

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No objection

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Highways/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	LCC Highways:
	

	No objection

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received in respect of the proposed development.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy DMG1: General Considerations
Policy DMH5: Residential and Curtilage Extensions

Policy DME4 : Heritage Assets

	Relevant Planning History:

No relevant history

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application property is an end terrace property within Ribchester settlement and Ribchester Conservation Area. The properties in the area are characterised by terraced rows, with some single storey and two storey extensions to the rear. The properties within the immediate area of the application property have large detached curtilages that are bisected by a rear access lane. 

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

 Consent is sought for the erection of a single storey mono-pitched roof rear extension. The proposed extension would be 3.7m high, 3.9m long and 2.7m wide and would be relatively glazed on the rear element of the extension. 
The consent also includes a loft conversion and a rear entrance gate. 

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

It is considered that there would not be a harmful impact on the amenity of nearby residents. The rear extension would be screened from the adjoining property by the existing two storey element of the property. To the west the proposal would be screened by the existing wall, and due to the mono-pitch roof which would face away from the properties to the west, it would therefore not appear overbearing. 

	Visual Amenity/External Appearance:

The rear extension would be set down from the two storey element of the application property and therefore appears subservient in appearance. When viewed from the roadside, as the roof would be sloped away from the access road/back lane it would not be visually prominent on approach and therefore would not have a harmful impact on the visual amenity of the area. Moreover, the proposal would be well screened by the existing high wall that surrounds the rear yard of the property.
The proposal is located within the Ribchester Conservation Area and consideration must be given to the developments effect on the character and setting of the Conservation Area. As the proposal is at the rear and is relatively unobtrusive, it is not considered to affect the character or setting of the area. There are similar proposals within this row of terraces and therefore would not be out of character of the Conservation Area. 

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

The proposal does not raise any concerns in terms of impact on residential or visual amenity and it is for the above reasons and having regard to all material considerations and matters raised that I recommend accordingly.

	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


